# "ON THE BANKS OF THE RED CEDAR..."

Volume Issue June 20, 2000

## EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS PLANNED FOR IMPLEMENTATION

The Michigan State University Athletic Training Program will initiate a new era in the Fall, 2000. Beginning in September, MSU will incorporate an undergraduate athletic training specialization educational program for its student athletic trainers. Under the direct supervision of clinical staff athletic trainers. students will have the opportunity to increase academic classroom and clinical knowledge in athletic training. In the past, MSU's students have pursued NATA Certification underneath the Internship guidelines. The CAAHEP directed program will integrate a seguential learning environment, while the curriculum loads the



early semesters with degree and specialization required courses. Students will have the unique opportunity to reinforce their classroom experiences with handson clinical experiences directed by qualified clinical instructors. Dr. John Powell, Graduate

Tom Mackowak and Mateen Cleaves share a moment of post. NCAA celebration.

Athletic Training Program Director, has directed the current stages of the undergraduate curriculum proposal MSU will continue to emphasize an aggressive

hands-on experiential learning philosophy.

#### Inside this issue:

MSU Staff Updates	2
Student Trainer Updates	2
MSU Web Page Changes	2
Alumni Happenings	3
More Alumni Updates	3
More Alumni Updates	:3
Ice, Stim_ and PNF	-3

#### Special points of interest:

- Lindley accepts position at Eastern Michigan University.
- Spartan athletic teams enjoy success in 1999-2000.
- · Web page changes.
- Educational programs begin implementation processes.

#### NASHVILLE 2000: Alumni reception

The 2000 National Athletic Trainers Association Annual Symposium will be held June 28-July 2 at the Opryland Hotel in Nashville, TN The Michigan State University Annual Alumni reception will be held on Friday, June 30 at 8:00 pm in Davidson Room. E in the Opryland Hotel. All alumni and current students are strongly encouraged to share in the night of festivities and companionship.



MSU's "nokie" student athletic trainers sing their version of the "MSU Spartan Fight. Song" at this years end of year gathering.

#### MSU ATHLETIC TRAINING STAFF UPDATES

Tory Lindley has recently accepted a Head Athletic Training position at Eastern Michigan University. Tory, who just completed a 3 week European tour with MSU women's volleyball team, will assume his duties in Ypsilanti in July. Tory will replace Gary Strickland, who has retired following 30 years of service at EMU. Tory has been an assistant athletic trainer at Michigan State since the Fall, 1997. Tory and his wife Beth, have three children, with daughter Genevieve their most recent addition. Congratulations Tory on your new position!

Dr. John Powell, has been appointed a position as Assistant Professor and Coordinator of MSU's Graduate Athletic Training Program in the Department of Kinesiology. Dr. Powell gained recognition this past fall with his publication of "Patterns of Mild Traumatic Brain Injuries in High School Sports" and his appearance on MSNBC. John was also recognized as the 2000 recipient of the William G. Clancy Jr., M.D. Medal for Distinguished Athletic Training Research.

Sally Nogle received a Great Lakes Athletic Training Association Living Memorial Doctoral Scholarship this past spring. Sally is in the process of completing her dissertation proposal and study regarding the NATA Competency system.

Dr. John Powell received a 3-year grant from the NATA for \$170,015, to study medical coverage needs of the student-athlete in a collegiate setting.

Tory Lindley was selected as the Vice President of the Michigan Athletic Trainers Association.



Or John Powelli, appearing with Julie Max and Frank Walters, on MSNBC discussing high school sports safety and injuries

#### MSU WEB PAGE UPDATES AND CHANGES

Current and future changes are being incorporated to updating Michigan State University's Athletic Training web page. The first change can be noted in MSU's web page address. Two options are available: http://education.msu.edu/ath or http://www.educ.msu.edu/ath. The general link to the page June 30, N:30 pm a is to enter MSU's

Home page, click

into Athletics,

Michigan State Alumni Party: Friday, June 30, 8:00 pm at Optyland Hotel, Davidson Room F. See you there.

and link into the Athletic Training page. Please bookmark for frequent notification. New additional information will include monthly updates on the happenings

> of the MSU Athletic Training Program, staff insights, addi-



Dr. Lynn Brumm assesses a somatic dysfunction with Matt Schwartz.

tronal detailed professional and personal alumni happenings, alumni photos (please sendl), curriculum information, and frequent staff and student athletic trainer photo opportunities: Please feel free to contact the webmaster. Tom Mackowiak at mackowil@msu.edu or 517-432-1015 for suggestions, feedback, or information on lost alumni throughout the country

#### 1999-2000 STUDENT ATHLETIC TRAINER UPDATES

Michigan State University's Athletic Training Department concluded its 1999-2000 season with its annual endof-the-year awards celebration. The Duffy Daugherty Football Pavilion served as the site for an afternoon of volleyball, food, fun, festivities, Inbutes, and awards. Captain leff Monroe's foursome prevailed in the pre-banquet golf tournament with a controversial first place trophy. The recipient of the 2000 Ray Saltzman Student Trainer of the Year Award was garnered by Michelle Rowe. Junior Julie Banaszak was selected for the 2000 David O. Hough Memorial Scholarship Award. This award represents academic achievement, professional dedication, athletic training knowledge, and characterizes a personal zest for life. Outgoing undergraduate student athletic trainers roasted were Kevin Allen. Dan Avery.

Bridget Green, Andrea Hilverda, Michelle Rowe, and Anna Thrum. Outgoing graduate students were Jason. D'Amelio, Johanna Jacobsen, Elias Kabban, Patrick Le, Lianna Lee, Tad Leusch, Matt Rothbard, and Heena Shah. New incoming graduate students assigned for on-campus positions include Bruce Quickel (Temple), Justin Hunt (Montana), Julie Cummings (James Madison). and Eric Horning (Toledo)

#### SPARTAN ALUMNI HAPPENINGS...

Several of the MSU Spartan Alumni have forwarded information and updates regarding their professional and personal lifes. They include:

Stefanie Anderson-Nassar (92) completed her PA degree from the University of Detroit-Mercy. She is working at the MSU Sports Medicine Clinic at the Sparrow Health Science Pavilion.

Jennifer Baldwin (99) works at Lifetime Fitness in Novi, Ml.

Jill Bigman-Kindy (92) and her husband Dave (94) had a recent addition, Andrew Glenn, to their family. Dave works with the Kentucky Wildcat Basketball team.

Fred Burnett (96) has completed his first season with Auburn University Women's Volleyball.

Kim Comelisse (98) was hired at the University of Mary Hardin-Baylor in Texas.

Candice Crews (99) completed her first year as a Graduate Assistant at University of South Carolina. Jason D'Amelio (00) is enjoying his new position with the Cleveland Browns.

Brian Downie (92), Julie Hoopes-Agbabian (84), and Mary Stanbra (91) all work at the Med Sports Clinic in Ann Arbor, MJ. Roxann Dahl (95) completes the local Spartan flavor working at the U of M with women's basketball.

Ross Blackport (97) is at North Carolina State University.

Cathy Dolan-Abbott, MD, is pursuing her move back to East Lansing from Arvada, CO.

Tom Dompier (97) has accepted a Doctoral Research with Dr. Powell at MSU for this Fall.

Brian Farr (93) is a Longhorn working with the University of Texas Men's Basketball team.

Danielle Henry (96) is working with the Miami Sol of the WNBA



### MSU ALUMNI UPDATES CONTINUED...

Mike Johnson (87) completed Massage Therapy School in June in Utah. He's prepared to make the trek back to Madison, WI for employment in the UW Madison Sports Medicine clinic. Mike is engaged to be married in October.

Brian Jones' (97) wedding plans are set for this summer prior to Brian returning to his work with the University of Toledo Men's Basketball program.

Kari Langley (98) completed her second year at Florida State University with the promising women's basketball program.

Jim Madeleno (80) continues his work with University of Kentucky Athletic Program. "Maddog" appeared at the MSU-Kentucky Basketball game at Rupp Arena.

Lori Moore-Rosendale (95) is continuing work at Dr. Herb Ross's orthopedic clinic while handling the challenges of a 8 month baby boy named Joshua.

Jessica Mora (97) has returned to her alma mater of Barry University.

Pat Beckman, (88) continues work with the men's basket ball program at the University of Missouri.

Sherry [Rice] Webster [89] is an Athletic Trainer at the Human Performance Center: Outpatient PT Clinic in Menomonie, WL Sherry and Dave have three children.

## AND MORE AND MORE ALUMNI UPDATES...

Jennifer Mroz (97) is keeping busy with the University of Scranton

Doug Padron (99) completed his first year at Villanova University.

Paula Sammarone Turocy (82) was recently published in the Journal of Athletic Training: "Clinical Experiences Are Not Predictive of Outcomes on NATABOC Exam."

Steve Mather (89) is working as an ATC,PT at Mercy Medical Center in Cedar Rapids, Iowa.

John Singerling (93) is Vice President, Administration, for Palmetto Richland Memorial Hospital in Columbia, SC.

Bethany Ward (96) is planning on getting married this summer in Okemos, ML



Tory Lindley completes an evaluation over in the Jenisco Fieldhouse Athletic Training Room. Tory has accepted a new challenge as the Head Athletic Trainer at Eastern Michigan University. Planning continues for the renovations of the new Jenisco Athletic Training Room.

#### MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY

Tom Mackowiak Athletic Training Room Breslin Student Events Center Michigan State University East Lansing, MI 48823

> Http://www. educ.msu.edu/ath



#### ICE, STIM. AND PNF...

MSU Athletic Training Department would like to graciously thank Ronnie Barnes and Mike Strauss for their donations and support to student trainer educational program. Ronnie has assisted MSU in creating an endowed scholarship for the student athletic trainer program. Mike has been instrumental increating an educational in-service program. THANK YOU!

Dr. John Powell, working in conjunction with local clinician Katie Stevens, has selected five graduate students for placement in the Lansing/East Lansing High School system. The three Lansing Athletic Department systems will be patterned sitter the current East Lansing High School Athletic Training program instituting two full time graduate students to oversee the athletic training needs. Recent graduate Johanna Jacobsen and returning graduate student Heather Murphy completed the 1999-2000 East Lansing High School year.

Prayers and condolences to the family of a great friend and Spartan, Dave (Borgie) Borgman, on his unexpected passing on Nov. 12, 1999.

Football Citrus Bowl Michigan State 37, Florida 34, NCAA Men's Basketball, Michigan State 89, Florida 76



Spartan Athletic Trainers share a little free time in Citlando, FLA at the Citrus Bowl Jeff Monroe, Sally Nogle, and Dr. Randy Pearson lead the assault on the fruit farms. Football student athletic trainers are Citf Hawkins, Justin Hollander, Staci Galarowiczvillaruel, Nicole Lane, Jen Tymikew, Joshua Heinig, Rich Hansen, and Jason D'Aniolio. The Spartans prevalled over the Gators. 37-34. Go Green, Go White.